November 3, 2020
Dear Kingsway Families,

Our Kingsway team has continued to monitor and remain mindful of the current health data within our
area and surrounding counties that we serve. We must balance the needs of our students with the health
and safety conditions within our community. With this in mind and based on current trends in public
health data related to COVID-19, at this time we have made the difficult decision to delay the
implementation of the Phase 2 plan and hold steady under our current Phase 1 instructional model.

Beginning Monday, November 9, 2020 -

e In-person instructional days will continue to operate two (2) days a week for all programs.
e Wednesday will remain as a remote instruction day for all students and staff to allow for a
thorough disinfecting and cleaning of the school building

Monday X X X

Tuesday X X X

Wednesday Whole School Remote Instruction

Thursday X X X X
Friday X X X X

e If you have opted to participate in full-time remote instruction:
o In-person related services will continue to be available.

e |n an effort to slowly reintroduce key elements of the Community Based Instruction (CBI),
students in this program may follow a modified schedule for jobsites and community-based trips.
Participation in these community experiences is dependent on students’ ability to wear a mask for
the duration of the trip as well as adherence to strict health and safety protocols. We are actively
monitoring public health data and evolving guidance to make decisions about what types of trips
and community-based experiences students will participate in as part of this program, and will
continue to adjust as needed based on the situation. Parents of eligible students will receive a
separate outreach from their team leader with additional details.

Cleaning and disinfection protocols, PPE requirements, building zones and small student cohorts, and
completion of daily health questionnaires will remain in effect. We ask for your continued vigilance in
monitoring and reporting symptoms, or exposure to a positive COVID-19 case, and when you travel to
any of the NJ travel-restricted states. Remember, if your child is sick please keep them home!

Lastly, as Kingsway continues to monitor local health data, we will continue to communicate further
adjustments to our in-person operations as conditions allow or require. Please don’t hesitate to reach
out if you have any additional questions or concerns.

Thank you!

Megan Avery



